
MATHS

Key
Stage

Year Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2

KS3

7

Calculator Skills
Adding and subtracting
(including decimals and
directed numbers)
Place values
Negative Numbers
Estimation

Multiplication and
division (including
decimals and directed
numbers)
Factors and multiples
Area of rectangles,
compound shapes,
parallelograms and
triangles
Calculating the mean

Equivalent fractions and
simplifying
Adding and subtracting
fractions
Reciprocals
Fractions of amount
Multiplying and dividing
fractions

Order of operations
Understanding
algebraic notation
Simplifying expressions
Expanding and
factorising expressions
Substitution
Forming and solving
equations

Metric measurements
2D shape properties
Understanding the
rules of angles (about a
point, on a line, in a
triangle)
Angles rules in parallel
lines and polygons
Constructions

Fraction, decimals &
Percentage conversion
Fractions and percentages
of an amount
Percentage change
Revision
End of year tests
Probability

8

Number Properties
(primes, LCM, HCF,
square, cubes, roots)
Index rules
Factors and multiples
of algebraic terms

Algebraic expressions,
equations and
inequalities
Sequences

Transformations
(reflection, rotation,
translation,
enlargement).
Coordinates
Vertical and horizontal
straight line graphs
Scale drawings and
maps
Metric conversions
(length, area)

Fractions, decimals and
percentages
Calculator methods for
percentage change
Reverse percentages
Ratio (simplifying and
sharing)

Rounding and
significant figures
Estimation
Circles and sectors
3D Solids – plans,
elevations and nets
Surface area and
volume
Metric conversions
(area, volume)

Data Handling Project
Revision
End of year tests



GCSE
KS4

9

Foundation

Unit 1: Number.
Decimals, place value,
factors, multiples,
squares, roots, cubes,
index notation, prime
factors.

Unit 18: Writing large
and small numbers in
standard form.

Unit 2: Algebra.
Expressions,
substitution, formulae,
expanding brackets,
factorising, using
expressions and
formulae.

Unit 5: Inequalities,
recognising sequences,
nth term of a sequence

Unit 2: Algebra.
Expressions,
substitution, formulae,
expanding brackets,
factorising, using
expressions and
formulae.

Unit 5: Inequalities,
recognising sequences,
nth term of a
sequence

Unit 3: Interpreting
data. Frequency tables,
two-way tables,
representing data,
time series, stem and
leaf diagrams, pie
charts, scatter graphs.

Unit 7: Mean, median,
mode and range from
frequency tables and
stem and leaf
diagrams.
Understanding
sampling

Unit 3: Interpreting
data. Frequency tables,
two-way tables,
representing data, time
series, stem and leaf
diagrams, pie charts,
scatter graphs.

Unit 7: Mean, median,
mode and range from
frequency tables and
stem and leaf diagrams.
Understanding sampling

Unit 4: Fractions and
percentages.
Operations with
fractions, fractions and
decimals, fractions and
percentages, calculating
percentages

Unit 11: Writing ratio,
using ratio, sharing and
comparing ratios.

Unit 4: Fractions and
percentages.
Operations with
fractions, fractions and
decimals, fractions and
percentages, calculating
percentages

Unit 11: Writing ratio,
using ratio, sharing and
comparing ratios.

Unit 6: angles.
Properties of shapes,
angles in parallel lines,
angles in triangles,
interior and exterior
angles, geometric
problems.

Unit 12: Pythagoras
theorem

Unit 6: angles.
Properties of shapes,
angles in parallel lines,
angles in triangles,
interior and exterior
angles, geometric
problems.

Unit 12: Pythagoras
theorem

Unit 8: Perimeter, area
and volume. rectangles,
parallelograms,
triangles, trapezium,
area of compound
shapes, surface area of
3D shapes, volumes of
prisms.

Revision and end of
year tests.

Unit 8: Perimeter, area and
volume. rectangles,
parallelograms, triangles,
trapezium, area of
compound shapes, surface
area of 3D shapes,
volumes of prisms.

Unit 5 solving equations



9

Higher

Unit 1: Number. place
value, estimation, HCF
and LCM, indices,
standard form, surds.

Unit 2: Algebra.
Expanding, factorising,
equations, formulae,
sequences.

Unit 2: Algebra.
Expanding, factorising,
equations, formulae,
sequences.

Unit 3: Interpreting
data. Statistical
diagrams, time series,
scatter graphs,
averages and range.

Unit 3: Interpreting
data. Statistical
diagrams, time series,
scatter graphs, averages
and range.

Unit 4: Fractions, ratio
and percentages.
Fractions, ratio,
proportion,
percentages, problem
solving.

Unit 4: Fractions, ratio
and percentages.
Fractions, ratio,
proportion,
percentages, problem
solving.

Unit 5: Angles and
trigonometry. Triangles,
quadrilaterals, interior,
exterior angles,
pythagoras.

Unit 7: Area and
volume, perimeter,
area, circle, sectors,
cylinders, sphere,
pyramids, cones.

Revision and end of
year test

Unit 7: Area and volume,
perimeter, area, circle,
sectors, cylinders, sphere,
pyramids, cones.

Unit 10: Probability.
combined events, mutually
exclusive, experimental,
independent events, tree
diagrams, conditional
probability, venn diagrams.

10

Foundation

Unit 8: Perimeter, area
and volume. rectangles,
parallelograms,
triangles, trapezium,
area of compound
shapes, surface area of
3D shapes, volumes of
prisms.

Unit 9: Graphs. Linear
graphs, gradient, real
life graphs,
distance-time graphs.

Unit 7: averages and
range. Mean, median,
mode, range, types of
averages, estimating
the mean.

Unit 13 probability
Calculating probability,
experimental
probability, Venn
diagrams, tree
diagrams

Unit 13 probability
Calculating probability,
experimental
probability, Venn
diagrams, tree diagrams

Unit 10:
Transformations.
Translations, reflections,
rotations, enlargements.

U11 Ratio and
proportion. Writing
ratios, using rations,
comparing ratios, ratio
and measure.

Unit 12: Right angle
triangles. Pythagoras,
sine rule, cosine rule
and tan rule.

Revision

Revision & Exams

Unit 18: Fractions, indices
and standard form.
Multiplying and dividing
fractions, laws of indices,
standard form.



10

Higher

Unit 7: Area and
volume, perimeter,
area, circle, sectors,
cylinders, sphere,
pyramids, cones.

Unit 10: Probability.
combined events,
mutually exclusive,
experimental,
independent events,
tree diagrams,
conditional probability,
venn diagrams.

Unit 8: Transformation
and construction.
reflections, rotations,
enlargements,
translations, bearings
and constructions.

Unit 9: Equations and
inequalities. Solving
quadratics, completing
the square,
simultaneous
equations

Unit 9: Equations and
inequalities. Solving
quadratics, completing
the square,
simultaneous equations

Unit 11: multiplicative
reasoning. Growth and
decay, compound
measures, ratio and
proportion.

Unit 11: multiplicative
reasoning. Growth and
decay, compound
measures, ratio and
proportion.

Unit 12: similarity and
congruence. Proof of
congruence, similarity,
in 2D and 3D shapes.

Unit 13: further
trigonometry.
Accuracy, graphs of
sine, cosine and tan
functions, area using
the sine rule, cosine
rule in 2D problems,
transformation of
trigonometric graphs.

Revision

Exams

Unit 15: Equations and
graphs

11

Foundation

Unit 15: Loci and
bearings

Unit 16: quadratic
equations and graphs.
Expanding double
brackets, plotting
quadratics, using
quadratics, factorising
quadratics, solving
quadratics.

Unit 16: quadratic
equations and graphs.
Expanding double
brackets, plotting
quadratics, using
quadratics, factorising
quadratics, solving
quadratics.

Unit 17: Perimeter,
area and volume.
Circumference of a
circle, area of a circle,
semi-circles and
sectors, pyramids and
cones.

Unit 17: Perimeter, area
and volume.
Circumference of a
circle, area of a circle,
semi-circles and
sectors, pyramids and
cones.

Unit 18: Fractions,
indices and standard
form. Multiplying and
dividing fractions, laws
of indices, standard
form.

Unit 19: Congruence,
similarity and vectors.
Similarity and
enlargements,
congruence, vector
problems.

Unit 20: More algebra.
Graphs of cubic and
respricols, non-linear
graphs, simultaneous
equations, rearranging
formulae.

Revision & Weekly
Tests

Revision & Tests



11

Higher

Unit 16: Circle
theorems. Radii,
chords, tangents,
angles in circles,
application.

Unit 17: More algebra.
Rearranging formula,
algebraic fractions,
surds, proof.

Unit 17: More algebra.
Rearranging formula,
algebraic fractions,
surds, proof.

Revision

Unit 18: Vectors and
proof. Vectors and
vector notation.

Unit 19: Proportion
graphs. Direct and
inverse proportion,
exponential functions,
non-linear graphs,
translations of graphs.

Revision

Revision & Weekly
Tests

Revision & Tests

MATHS

Key
Stage

Year Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2

KS5

Maths
12

Surds & indices
Quadratic functions
Equations and inequalities
Straight line graphs
Graphs & transformations
Data Collection
Measures of Location &
Spread
Histograms and
correlation

Coordinate
geometry including
circles
Polynomials and
factor theorem
Binomial expansion
Trigonometry
Modelling in
mechanics
Constant
acceleration

Trigonometry
Differentiation
Vectors
Probability
Forces and acceleration
Connected particles

Integration
Exponentials and logs
Pulleys
Variable acceleration
Hypothesis testing

Revision
End of year exams
Algebraic fractions
from year 13
Partial fractions
Exponential models in
statistics

Algebraic division
Sequences and series
Radians
Binomial expansion
Hypothesis testing
Conditional probability in
Venn Diagrams
Probability formulae
Tree diagrams



probability

13

Trigonometry
Functions
Regression and correlation
Probability
Moments

Parametric
equations
Differentiation
Moments
Resolving forces and
inclined planes
Normal Distribution
Differentiation

Differentiation
Integration
Normal distribution
Projectile motion
Friction and static
particles

Integration
Proof
Binomial expansion
Vectors
Dynamics and Inclined
planes
Connected particles
Vectors in Kinematics

Numerical methods
Revision

External exams

KS5

Further
Maths

12

Algebraic methods
Surds and Indices
Quadratic functions
Equations and inequalities
Graphs and transformation
Circles
Trigonometry
Differentiation
Integration
Binomial expansion
Vectors
Modelling in mechanics
Constant acceleration
Data collection
Measures of location and
spread
Representations of data
Correlation

Exponentials and
logarithms
Proof
Functions and
Graphs
Sequences and
graphs
Binomial expansion
Trigonometry
Constant
acceleration
Forces and motion
Variable acceleration
Data collection
Measures of spread
and location
Representations of
data
Correlation
Probability

Trigonometry
Parametric equations
Differentiation
Forces and friction
Projectiles
Moments
Regression and
correlation
Conditional probability

Differentiation
Integration
Normal distribution
Moments
Application of forces
Further kinematics
Numerical Methods

Revision
End of Year exams
Complex numbers
Argan diagrams
Further Mechanics -
momentum and
Impulse
Further stats - discrete
random variables

Complex numbers
Roots of polynomials
Volumes of revolution
Momentum and Impulse
Work, power and energy
Elastic strings and springs
Poisson distribution
Geometric and negative
binomial distributions



Statistical
distributions
Hypothesis testing

13

Vectors
Complex numbers
Proof
Momentum and Impulse
Work, energy and power
Elastic collisions in one
dimension
Hypothesis testing
Central limit theorem#chi
squared tests.

Series
Methods in calculus
Elastic collisions in
one dimension
Elastic strings and
springs
Chi squared tests
Probability
generating functions

Polar Coordinates
Hyperbolic functions
Methods in differential
equations
Modelling with
differential equations
Quality of tests

Revision
Mocks

Revision


